

August 23, 2019

Via Hand Delivery to Capitol Office and E-Mail

The Honorable Stephanie Klick

Chairman - Republican Caucus of the Texas House of Representatives

Dear Chairman,

We, the undersigned members of the Republican Caucus of the Texas House of Representatives (the "Caucus"), do hereby respectfully request pursuant to Section 6.03 of the Bylaws of the Caucus that a meeting be called within seven (7) days of your receipt of this letter for the purpose of conducting an inperson election for the currently vacant position of Vice-Chairman.

We are aware that under our bylaws the election must be held no later than Sunday, September 15, 2019 and would respectfully suggest that a meeting be noticed in Room 140 of the Reagan Building, where our Caucus regularly meets, during the week beginning Sunday, September 8 to ensure the maximum participation by our Caucus members.

We also request that a copy of this letter be provided via email to all members of our Caucus for their consideration of this important matter. We further request that we all be advised of the date selected for the meeting as soon as possible so members can make every effort to attend and participate in the election.

Thank you,

Gary Van Deaver HD1 Rick Miller HD26 Drew Darby HD72 Cecil Bell, Jr. HD3 John Kuempel HD44 Kyle Biedermann HD73 Matt Schaeffer HD6 Hugh Shine HD55 Phil Stephenson HD85 Jay Dean HD7 Charles "Doc" Anderson HD56 John Smithee HD86 Travis Clardy HD11 Trent Ashby HD57 Ken King HD88 Kyle Kacal HD12 DeWayne Burns HD58 Jonathon Stickland HD92 John Raney HD14 Phil King HD61 Steve Allison HD121 Steve Toth HD15 Tan Parker HD63 Sam Harless HD126 Ernest Bailes HD18 Lynn Stuckey HD64 Sarah Davis HD134 James White HD19 Stan Lambert HD71 Dwayne Bohac HD138

cc: <u>Via Hand Delivery to Capitol Office and E-Mail</u>

Craig Goldman, Secretary Dan Huberty, Treasurer Scott Sanford, Policy Chair